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Date: 4/12/2023 

 

Report on “Communication skills and Job market” workshop 

 

A workshop on “Communication Skills and the Job Market” was organized by the Department of 

English at Surendranath Evening College for the benefit of students across departments. A notice was 

issued from the Principal’s office on November 28, 2023. A poster for the same was circulated among 

the students. Prof. Dr. Saubhik Datta conducted the workshop successfully. This workshop helped 

students immensely in garnering practical knowledge on professional decorum, communication skills, 

and important life skills to excel in the current job market. 

One of the fundamentals of good communication in English is the method of formulating thoughts in 

English without indulging in a Bengali framework followed by mental translations. For this, Dr. Datta 

advised the students to do listening exercises as much as possible. Using smartphones, Dr. Datta 

pointed out, can be beneficial if channels like BBC, NatGeo and ott platforms like Netflix are 

consumed without subtitles. Apart from the electronic media he also stressed the need to be in 

constant touch with the English print media. 

Dr. Datta next focused on the requisite tips and tricks to succesfully give an interview in English. He 

asserted that students should never attempt to put on a fake accent or speak with a pretentious fluency. 

Frequently this leads to embarassment. Instead, the native accent of the students can be good enough 

and all responses should be articulated with slowness and deliberation. This according to Dr. Datta 

was much better than stuttering and giving half-articulated answers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


